The City of Lakeside fully supports Senate Bill 866. Doing away with our 3rd party contracted Building Inspector would create a
great hardship for our city, as we are the largest City on the Oregon Coast with no tax base. We are one of many small coastal cities
that use Northwest Code Professionals and have used them now for 45 plus years. We do not have a city staff member that is
trained and certified to do building inspections and hiring someone for a such a position would eat up a large portion of our annual
budget.



